EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION
Monday, June 1, 2009, 6:30 pm

Chowan Middle School
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, June 1, 2009, 6:30 pm, Chowan Middle School with the following members present:  Gene Jordan, John Guard, Gil Burroughs, Jean Bunch, Win Dale, and Kay Wright.  Others present were: Rob Boyce, Michelle Maddox, Rosa Carter, Marion Howell, Joyce Gardner, Brenda Miller, Elizabeth Freeman, Alberta Perry, Carolyn Rankins, Linda Hobbs, Audrey Bunch, Rae Knox, Janie Jernigan, Peggy Spruill, Deborah Goodman, Arlisa Wills, Sherlton Broadnax, Mary Lyons, Lenita Campen, Amy Steinert, Gloria Carter, Sheila Evans, Karen Tynch, Nelle Hyatt, Amy Asbell, Garnett Whidbee, Gwen Brown, Kerri Albertson, Joy Denton, David Denton, Andrew Ward, Hackney High, and Harriet Sawyer.  Board member Ricky Browder and Superintendent Allan Smith attended the Chowan County Commissioners meeting.
The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairman Gene Jordan.  The invocation was given by Jean Bunch.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:
None.

REPORT:
1.
Recognition of 20-Year Employees and Retirees.  The Board of Education recognized the following employees:

20-Years of Service


White Oak Elementary School


Joyce Gardner, Rosa Carter, Deborah Perry

D.F. Walker Elementary School



Deborah Goodman, Carolyn Rankins, Mel Pekofsky
Chowan Middle School


Brenda Miller, Andy Ward, Florence Winslow
John A. Holmes High School


Rae Knox, Janie Jernigan, Dave Shaw, Fred White
Central Office


Linda Hobbs

Retirees

D. F. Walker Elementary School

Alberta Perry, Peggy Spruill, Linda Flemming, Helen Wiggins
Chowan Middle School

Joy Denton
John A. Holmes High School

Sherlton Broadnax, Lenita Campen, Elizabeth Freeman, Jimmy Bass, Linda Rutenkroger
CONSIDER:
1.
Food and Supply Bids.  Karen Tynch presented the food and supply bids for Board approval.  Seventy-seven school systems across the state participated in state wide bids in order to save on the cost of food and supplies.  Karen Tynch made a recommendation to accept the low bid for food and supplies for the 2009-2010 school year.  A motion was made by John Guard, seconded by Gil Burroughs to accept the low bid for the food and supplies.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #1)
2.
Increase in Meal Prices.  Karen Tynch made a recommendation that meal prices for the 2009-2010 school year be increased from $1.75 to $2.00 for paid students.  The increase would bring in approximately $25,000 in additional revenue for the Child Nutrition Program.  It has been two years since the school system has had an increase in meal prices.  A motion to approve the $.25 increase in paid student lunches was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Jean Bunch and passed unanimously.  (Attachment #2)
3.
Title I Plan.  Audrey Bunch presented the 2009-2010 Title I Plan for board approval.  Each year the school system is required to submit a Title I Plan for federal funds that will be used to provide instructional activities and services to help disadvantaged students in grades PreK-8.  A motion to approve the 2009-2010 Title I Plan was made by Win Dale, seconded by Gil Burroughs and passed unanimously.  (Attachment #3)
4.
White Oak Elementary School Student Handbook.  The 2009-2010 White Oak Elementary School Student Handbook was presented for board approval.  A motion to approve the 2009-2010 White Oak Elementary School Student Handbook with the recommended changes was made Gil Burroughs, seconded by Jean Bunch and passed unanimously.  (Attachment #4)
5.
D.F. Walker Elementary School Student Handbook.  The 2009-2010 D.F. Walker Elementary School Student Handbook was presented for board approval.  A motion to approve the 2009-2010 D.F. Walker Elementary School Student Handbook with the recommended changes was made by John Guard, seconded by Gil Burroughs and passed unanimously.  (Attachment #5)
6.
2009-2010 Frozen/Optional Teacher Workdays.  The 2009-2010 Frozen/Optional Teacher Workdays was presented for board approval.  The Board of Education is required to approve how the workdays are used.  A motion to approve the Frozen/Optional Teacher Workdays from each of the schools was made by John Guard, seconded Win Dale and passed unanimously.  (Attachment #6)
7.
Career Technical Education Plan.  Rob Boyce presented the Career Technical Education Plan for Board approval.  Mr. Boyce provided information on the program areas being offered to students in collaboration with College of the Albemarle, highlights from the 2008-2009 school year and initiatives planned for the 2009-2010 school year.  A motion to approve the Career Technical Education Plan was made by Win Dale, seconded by Kay Wright and passed unanimously.
8.
Special Meeting of the Board of Education.  The Board scheduled a meeting to approve budget amendments and discuss personnel.  The meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 8, 2009, 4:00 pm, Central Office Conference Room.

APPROVE: 
A motion was made by John Guard, seconded by Win Dale and passed unanimously to approve the following items:

1.
Minutes

2.
Personnel (the Personnel addendum was not included) (Attachment #7)

3.
Financial Report (Attachment #8)
BOARD MEMBERS REPORTS/REMAKRS:

Board members expressed their concerns regarding the proposed budget allocations for the school system.  The overall consensus of the Board members is that it would be a dereliction of their responsibilities as elected officials not to inform the community of the impact that the reductions of funds from the County Commission would have on the school system. The Board feels that they have worked with the County Commission to help with the county’s financial crisis.  The Board would like to explore options concerning the proposed budget reductions for the school system.
Chairman Ricky Browder requested a motion to adjourn the regular session meeting to enter into closed session to discuss personnel.  A motion was made by Win Dale, seconded by John Guard to adjourn the regular session meeting and enter into closed session to discuss personnel pursuant to North Carolina General Statues 115C-319 and 115C-321.

The meeting returned to open session with Chairman Ricky Browder calling the meeting to order.

A motion was made to approve the Addendum to Personnel.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #8)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





Ricky Browder, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary

